City of Salem, Massachusetts

“Know Your Rights Under the Open Meeting Law, M.G.L. ¢. 39 §23B, and
City Ordinance Sections 2-2028 through 2-2033.”

The City Council Committee on Administration & Finance coposted with the

Committee of the Whole

met in the Council Chamber on Wednesday, June 6, 2012 at 6:30 P M.

for the purpose of discussing the matter(s) listed below. Notice of this meeting was posted on

at

(This meeting is being recorded.)

ATTENDANCE
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#328 -

Overview of FY2013 Budget and Capital Improvement Plan
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

I'am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the C ity, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next

fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of

spending spree.

Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first class public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1.899.151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Safety - Keeping homes and neighborhoods safe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statt based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and I am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
firefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining — Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a % increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise
In addition to the operational budget, [ am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held off on a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water Storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.
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If these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem's
average water/sewer bill for FY 12 would be $404 [ess per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While [ know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no easy task and | appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the
budget was ready for submission and in compliance with the high standards we set for ourselves
pursuant to Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Distinguished Budget guidelines.
The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public
benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a

Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

['look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
‘f!zml“{ué’l(,{ j}l{/&f ({

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

L am pleased to submit for your consideration a $1 33,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next
fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and Judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of
spending spree.

Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first cluss public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1 899,151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Sufety - Keeping homes and neighborhoods sufe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statt based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
tirefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining — Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise
In addition to the operational budget, [ am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held offon a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.
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[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1.370. Salem’s
average water/sewer bill for FY12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While I know it is never ¢asy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the C ity’s operating budget is no casy task and [ appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the
budget was ready for submission and in compliance with the high standards we set for ourselves
pursuant to Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Distinguished Budget guidelines.
The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public
benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

[ look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
ﬁ‘fzﬂ*ﬁ,ﬁ?z{,] ;}lclérff{

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

[ am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133.331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next

fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and Judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of

spending spree.

Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education — Strengthening our commitment to first class public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1,899.151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Safety — Keeping homes and nei ghborhoods safe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statf based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and pertormance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
tirefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining — Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise :

In addition to the operational budget, [ am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held offon a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.
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[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem's
average water/sewer bill for FY12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While [ know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the C ity’s operating budget is no easy task and I appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the
budget was ready for submission and in compliance with the high standards we set for ourselves
pursuant to Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Distinguished Budget guidelines.
The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public
benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

[ look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
igfiia(*{uqug/ ;\* rer "’(7

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

['am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next
fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of
spending spree.

Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first cluss public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1,899,151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Lublic Safety - Keeping homes and neighborhoods safe
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A key priority of the FY13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statf based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed tunding for hiring and additional 2
tirefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective burgaining - Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, | am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise

[n addition to the operational budget, I am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held offon a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake: rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District,
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[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem’s
average water/sewer bill for FY 12 would be $404 [ess per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet),

While [ know it is never ¢asy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no casy task and I appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year's budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the

use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

[ look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013

spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
§ f/w(%f’a,[ Druerdl

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

I'am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY20[2 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next

fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY 12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of

spending spree.
Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first class public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1,899,151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
torward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Sufety — Keeping homes and neighborhoods sufe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statf based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. [n addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
firefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective burgaining - Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise

[n addition to the operational budget, [ am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held offona
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.
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[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, tor these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem’s
average water/sewer bill for FY12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While [ know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no casy task and [ appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Feads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the

benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

[ look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
' EQJ‘{@@{QI ertl

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

['am pleased to submit for your consideration a $1 33,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next

fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and Judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
tor long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of

spending spree.
Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first class public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1.899,151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement,

Public Sufety — Keeping homes and neighborhoods sufe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statt based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and pertormance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed tunding for hiring and additional 2
firefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective barguining — Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with al] of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise
In addition to the operational budget, [ am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held off on a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements,

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.
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[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem’s
average water/sewer bill for FY 12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our

surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While [ know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no casy task and [ appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the
budget was ready for submission and in compliance with the high standards we set for ourselves

benefit by identifying and developing tinancial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

I look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
ffi&,t%té’a,/ el

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24,2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

['am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133.331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY20]2 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next

fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of

spending spree.
Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first class public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1.899.151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Satety - Keeping homes and neighborhoods sufe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statf based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. [n addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and pertformance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
firefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining - Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, I am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise

In addition to the operational budget, [ am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held offon a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Fssex Sewerage District.
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[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill ot roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem's
average water/sewer bill for FY 12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While [ know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no casy task and [ appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the

The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public
benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

[ look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
ﬂf f/w(‘fbftcl Ptrer (’(

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

['am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next
fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years,
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of
spending spree.

Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year's budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first class public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1,899,151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Sufety -~ Keeping homes and neighborhoods sufe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statf based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
firefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining - Working toward an a fordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise

In addition to the operational budget, I am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The City’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held offona
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake: rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older. deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.

Salem City Hall = 93 Washington Street — Salem, MA 01970-3592 Ph. 978-745-9595 Fax §78-744-9327



B

[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities, The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1.370. Salem’s
average water/sewer bill for FY 12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While [ know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no casy task and [ appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget, In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the
budget was ready for submission and in compliance with the high standards we set for ourselves
pursuant to Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Distinguished Budget guidelines.
The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public
benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.,

I look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
%gzd‘éué%{ DPuere(

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

['am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next

fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY 12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years,
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of

spending spree.
Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year's budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first cluss public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1.899.151 or 3.83%,.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Safety - Keeping homes and neighborhoods safe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statf based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
firefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining — Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise
In addition to the operational budget, [ am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The City’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held offon a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades,
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital ex penditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.

Salem City Halt - 93 Washington Street - Salem, MA 01970-3592 Ph. 978-745-9595 Fax 978-744-9327



[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem’s
average water/sewer bill for FY12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While I know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no easy task and I appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year's budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the
budget was ready for submission and in compliance with the high standards we set for ourselves
pursuant to Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Distinguished Budget guidelines.
The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public
benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

[look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
%fd\f@fte’ i}lcfﬂf(

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor

Salem City Hall — 93 Washington Street - Salem, MA 01 970-3592 Ph. 978-745-9595 Fax 978-744-9327



H 358

CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

['am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were si gnificantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next
fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY2,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of

spending spree.
Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year’s budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first cluss public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1.899.151 or 3.83%.
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Safety — Keeping homes and neighborhoods safe

Salem City Hall - 93 Washington Street - Salem, MA 01970-3592 Ph. 978-745-9595 Fax 978-744-9327



A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public safety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statt based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
firetighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining - Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs. As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collectjve bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise

[n addition to the operational budget, I am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012.

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held off on a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades.
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment
from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.

Salem City Hall - 93 Washington Street - Salem, MA 01970-3592 Ph. 978-745-9595 Fax 978-744-9327



If these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill of roughly $966, which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. [he
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1.370. Salem"s
average water/sewer bill for FY 12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While [ know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, jeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years.
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no easy task and I appreciate the hard work and
cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year's budget. In
particular, [ can’t say enough about the extra effort made by our Finance Department, led by
Rich Viscay and ably assisted by Nina Bridgman, who worked tirelessly to ensure that the
budget was ready for submission and in compliance with the high standards we set for ourselves
pursuant to Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Distinguished Budget guidelines.

The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public

[ look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
L ™ 2/
4 m(\(bé’a,/ yltfértf{

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
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CITY OF SALEM, MASSACHUSETTS

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor
May 24, 2012
Honorable Salem City Council
Salem City Hall
Salem, MA 01970

Re:  Proposed FY2013 Operating Budget
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

I'am pleased to submit for your consideration a $133,331,131 proposed Fiscal Year 2013 budget
for the City of Salem. This represents a 2.41% increase over the FY2012 adjusted municipal
budget.

While this is not my first budget submittal to the Council, each budget cycle seems to bring its
own unique twists and turns. This year our actions to balance the budget were significantly
helped by two actions: 1) the adoption of municipal health insurance reform legislation which
allowed us to significantly lower health insurance costs for the City, and 2) an increase in the
annual Local Aid payment expected to be adopted by the Governor and Legislature for next
fiscal year. These two items, coupled with a mild snow season and judicious budgeting for FY12,
made balancing the operating budget for FY2013 much more manageable than recent years.
While more manageable, there are always budget impacts and uncertainties that we need to plan
for long term, such as the closure of the power plant and associated loss of tax revenues and
rising pension and other post employment benefit costs that require us to refrain from any kind of
spending spree.

Some of the key factors to consider in reviewing this year's budget include the following:

Education - Strengthening our commitment to first class public schools

This year, the budget proposes to increase funding to public schools by $1.899,151 or 3.83%,
Funding of this magnitude was necessary in order to support existing programs within our public
schools, along with new expenditures related to school improvement plans. The School
Committee is still in the process of finalizing the School Department budget, but the proposed
number for education funding is consistent with our talks to date and will enable us to move
forward with important goals, such as investing in human capital, adding time to the day at the
Bentley School, and providing additional intervention for struggling students. These investments
are critical components of the District’s turnaround plans and will help ensure that we make
progress on achieving success meeting our annual goals with respect to student achievement.

Public Sutety — Keeping homes and neighborhoods safe
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A key priority of the FY 13 operating budget is a higher investment in public satety. The
proposed budget includes additional funding for three new police officers to help restore
positions lost in prior budget years. Working with Chief Tucker, we will be assigning any new
statf based on an analysis of workload needs to ensure maximum value to the Department and
the community at large. In addition, we are re-purposing some of our public safety grant dollars
for a civilian crime analyst who can assist the department with collecting and assessing crime
and performance data, as well as technology upgrades and repairs. This type of assistance is
critical to meeting the needs of both patrol and prevention and [ am in full support of these
personnel additions. With respect to the Fire Department and consistent with the existing
collective bargaining agreement, we have proposed funding for hiring and additional 2
firefighters, with staggered start dates in the new fiscal year. This will enable us to keep more
apparatus in service throughout the year and be better prepared to respond to fire incidents and
medical aid calls within Salem.

Collective bargaining — Working toward an affordable and mutually beneficial accord

Current collective bargaining agreements in the City with all of our nine unions are currently up.
We have been and will continue to meet with labor representatives to discuss new contracts
going forward and have set aside a 1% increase within the current budget to help defray
anticipated new contract costs, As you know, we were able to reach accord with all of our
unions for new health insurance options that will migrate all employees into the GIC as of the
new fiscal year. A portion of the savings from this health insurance change, +25%, were
required to be shared with our employees and we have done so as part of that agreement. With
that issue resolved, [ am hopeful we can reach agreement with all of our collective bargaining
units in a timely and mutually beneficial manner.

Water and Sewer Enterprise

In addition to the operational budget, I am also enclosing an order to establish a three year water
and sewer rate structure. The C ity’s sewer rates are proposed to increase by 4%/4%/4% and the
City’s water rates are proposed to increase by 9%/4%/4% effective July 1, 2012,

As you know, this year we increased rates by 3% in water and 2% in sewer and held off on a
multi year rate plan so we could evaluate the impacts of new meters and pump station upgrades,
Over this time, we have made good progress in upgrading our water and sewer infrastructure
systems, but with a system as old as ours we continually need to make improvements.

In this coming fiscal year, we will begin making payments for projects bonded and
completed over the last three years to upgrade and improve the most antiquated parts of our
water and sewer system. These projects include substantial investments in our infrastructure
such as the replacement of the water transmission line on Rantoul Street in Beverly-a main
supply line for providing water to the City from Wenham Lake; rehabilitation projects at both
Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage tanks; a citywide water meter replacement program, as
well as substantial upgrades of older, deteriorated mains throughout the City. In addition to
increases related to capital expenditures, rates also need to account for the annual assessment

from the Salem Beverly Water Supply Board and the South Essex Sewerage District.
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[f these recommendations are approved, the average household will see a combined
annual bill ot roughly $966. which is still much lower than many surrounding communities. The
annual combined rates, on average, for these communities are approximately $1,370. Salem’s
average water/sewer bill for FY 12 would be $404 less per year than the average of our
surrounding communities (see attached water/sewer rate comparison spread sheet).

While I know it is never casy to vote for an increase in water and sewer rates, we also
don’t want to find ourselves in the position of neglecting expensive, but necessary repairs and
upkeep to our water and sewer system. Failing to make these types of investments, Jjeopardize
the smooth operation of these systems and ultimately may cost taxpayers more in later years,
We have done our best to plan for our capital needs, while also being mindful of the impact on
ratepayers.

Lastly, balancing the City’s operating budget is no easy task and I appreciate the hard work and

cooperation our Department Heads have put forth in the preparation of this year’s budget. In

pursuant to Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Distinguished Budget guidelines.
The purpose of the GFOA is to enhance professional management of governments for public
benefit by identifying and developing financial policies and best practices and promoting their
use. We are one of a handful of Massachusetts communities who annually qualify for both a
Certificate of Excellence for our Comprehensive Annual Financial Reporting (CAFR) and a
Distinguished Budget Award from the GFOA.

[ look forward to working with you over the coming weeks to enact the proposed FY 2013
spending plan for municipal operations.

Very truly yours,
f{!a«,(%&g/ Divger ef

Kimberley Driscoll
Mayor

Safem City Hall - 93 Washington Street — Salem, MA 01970-3592 ph. 878-745-9595 Fax 978-744.9327



FY2013 Operating Budget
and Capital Budget Overview

N S

Kimberley Driscoll, Mayor
Richard Viscay, Finance Director
June 6, 2012

Proposed FY13 Capital Budget

A
O Capital Improvement Program (CIP) is the
long term plan for capital improvements
throughout the City (multiple year)

® General Fund and Enterprise Funds

[0 Capital Budget is the spending plan for the
upcoming fiscal year (FY13)

] Combined, the CIP and Capital Budget are
tools that help professionalize how capital
projects are identified, prioritized, and
funded for all City departments.




%00q 336pnq 1noA Jo 7 uoipag
Ut punoy aq ued 41D spung asudiaiug syj uo sfield9g o
1@auibug s,A1D sy
AqQ pancidde pue pamainal usaq sey pasodoud isy ayy
sbujuies pauieyal as3s wioyy pue sbujuies
pautelal yum papuny aq |im s30fold jje se ‘£TQz A4 404
|ejtded somas pue Jajem 1o} Buipuoq ou aq |jim alay] OO
"000°S8L$ St £TA4 405 Spuny asudiajug
S,Wistes Jo AND ay3 4oy ueld jeyden pasodoud (2303 9y [
‘Buipuog pue ‘spuny
as3s ‘sbuiuies pauseyad Buipnpu ‘sadunos Butpuny
a|dninw sey ueyy jeyded s,pungy ssuduaug syl O

§
Spung asudiajuz - AJRWWNS aAIINIBXT

:396png |euden €104 pasodoud

%004 386png 4noA jo

£ UORISS Ul punoj 8q Ued 41D pung [R4BUBS BY) UO Sjielaq ")

TN
€ 0} sadnjipuadxa puny jRipusb Jeu da9y jm JeY] $904Nn0s
SNuaAad 18Yylo Aue Jo stejjop juelb A pajusweddns
ade 1ew syoafoud asoyy 03 usaib Ajuowu UM ‘sysanbau
[ejuswiiedsp wouy 351 umop pojeds e st pasododd 3siy 8y [
95ea] [eNdeD ~ 005 L9 W
pung Aepng jeuded ~ 000'0VES =
S804N0S [PUBUY JOYI0 pue SJuRIB ~ 0OT'PET'PS ™
1qep wipy Buol ~ 0000641 =
‘099 H%H%m SUETAL
404 Wajes Jo AND eyl 104 ueyd [eyden pasodod |0l syl O
‘Buipuo
ue ‘suoneudosdde sw-suo ‘ases| jeuded ‘spuny Juel )
UIPNIDUL “s80unos buipuny sidiinw sey ueld jexded siyy o

f
punyg |eJausn - Atewwing aAlRNdaxg

:396png |eqided £TA4 pasodo.yg




Proposed FY13 Operating Budget

§
I General Fund total: $118,612,358

[ Enterprise Funds: $ 14,718,773
® Water, Sewer, and Trash

[J Total Budget: $133,331,131

[0 2.41% increase over the FY2012
adjusted municipal budget

[J Revenues = Expenditures...
# Therefore, budget is balanced!!

Proposed FY13 Operating Budget:
Key Factors of FY2013 budget

L e —

[0 Education ~ Strengthening our
commitment to first class public schools

O Public Safety ~ Keeping homes and
neighborhoods safe

[0 Collective Bargaining ~ Working toward an
affordable and mutually beneficial accord

[l Water and Sewer Enterprise ~ Improving
aging infrastructure, increasing efficiencies,
and maintaining affordable rates for users
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| ———
00 Local Receipts s
® FY12 Estimated = apmboa wwu
‘® FY13 Projected = $13, ,967,835 .
- W $1,036,542 %Q.mmmm
o1 PILOT: 4. 9% increase ?mmm_c
- W Weir Property 1o come onto v:bq uqoe..w:._ for D.mowu
[ Parking Fees: 10% decrease @mwobos ;
- W Parking mncn«_ ?.Emawaﬂm:oz 2 -
{1 Fines and Forfeits: 20% decrease @So oeov
[ | E::nc Study Implementation
3 Miscellaneous Recurring Revenue: pm 5%. amnammm
# - $681,377 decrease due mainly to mcmu_mﬂm:n! UGGA n -
FY12 currently budgeted in Cherry Sheets revenue for FY13

B Reductions in Medicare reimbursements m:zmcmﬂmn 3w
- school related speclat macnmzo: services .

Revenues - Local Receipts

mm<m:cmm ronm_ mmnm_uﬂm

I
D vm_.x_:m Study: Impacts on mm<m:cm ,
- @ The parking study made many ﬁmno:._:,.mzam:o:m‘
- on changes in rates, hours, and time limits that
will make it challenging ﬁo mm:_.:mnm the _Squ
- to local receipts :
‘W Changes include:
- O Sharp Bncnzo:m in .,mnmm in nmnm_: mawm
O Increased time limits at meters ;
‘0O Additional - Bmﬁm..m with :mqma anmm
O Increased :oE.m of msmo_,nmam:n :
o Changes in fine structure for violations
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Revenues - Enterprise Funds

[J Three year rate structure proposed

for water and sewer enterprise funds
W Sewer rate increase:

{1 FY13 ~ 4% increase

0 FY14 ~ 4% increase

0 FY15 ~ 4% increase
W Water rate increase

& FY13 ~ 9% increase

1 FY14 ~ 4% increase

1 FY15 ~ 4% increase

Revenues - Enterprise Funds

§

L1 What are the effects of the FY13 rate
increases?

A 9% increase in water will increase the average
water bill by $26 ($292 to $318)

A 4% increase in sewer will increase the average
sewer bill by $25 ($623 to $648)
The overall annual cost of a typical household
Mooboo gallons/yr.) would increase by $51

$915 to $966)
The average annual cost of m:.%oc:aim
communities is $1,370, making Salem’s
cost $406 less than the surrounding
communities

average
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Enterprise Funds Financial Overview - Expenses

B R A I BB T §
. Expenses of the City are broken into th

[ Current capital improvement s owing categorias, 1€ to the

programs L m;w\ Mxm%:%_mm&mw:mm_ mo<mm:3n:ﬁ vcwhn

® Water Transmission Main (Rantoul St.) nm%:qm\xfmnﬂ_mmamwvm\ uman Services, an

® Citywide Meter Replacement Program M wxmmmnomﬂ (including Health Ins and Retirement)

. . e ervice
® Gallows Hill and Folly Hill water storage ® Education
tanks # Enterprise Funds
® South River Basin upgrade ® State Assessments
& Other Financial Uses

® Forrester Street relief drain
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Expenses - Education (NSVRSD)

§ .
0 North Shore Vocational I North Shore Vocational
® FY2012 Assessment: ®. FY2013 Assessment:
$1.601m $1.604m
0 The City has voted to O Preliminary
join into the Essex [ Essex Aggie/NSV

Aggie - NSV merger:
% This will add a “debt
service” assessment

merger - new- school
W FY14: $276k (int. only)
®OFY15: $579k (p & i)

to the “tuition” B FY16:$514k (p &)

assessment £ >mm>w3wm awmn mu\ wﬁm
# Debt service witl be the highes

assessment will begin payment (level

! principal bond

in Fyi4 payments)

Expenses - Education (SPS)

§
[J FY2012 budget: [J FY2013 budget:
# Salem Public: level services
$48.9m (estimated)
® Charter School: ® General Fund:

$764k $50.5m
1 TOTAL - $49.6m # Charter School:
$1.0m
J TOTAL - $51.5m
® 3.8% increase
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Expenses - State Aid
Expenses - Enterprise Funds (assessments)
T ———— i L
L Fy2012 o FY2013
A FY2012 0 FY2013 # Total Assessment: B Total Assessment
® Water: $4.5m B Water: $4.8m 1. $6,773,027 mw $5,510,721 .
W Sewer: 7.1m B Sewer: 7.1m 1 Breakdown Ll mwwm.%%wmowwmﬁwcmm Final
i . {37 $1.26m decrease
L .ﬂﬂmmwf 2.7m ® Trash: 2.8m MB@%%@MMMMW%@E Health M X :o§n<m?: . .
. Insuranice: I <wﬁm~aa in the ﬂMW«WM qmmaﬁm.«,w
B TOTAL $14.3m # TOTAL: $14.7m £ $1.9m Ny urance (52, ey e
ﬂm Hjﬂﬂmmwmm mxnmsmmm W  MBTA: w%%mmm%mwﬂmrwﬁgm.‘m would be an
mrease o N
| v d to ” Mu:m.,wwwmm:oom, W Increased assessments:
largely due o saim 0 Charter Sch.: $3.9m
increases in debt # Essex Aggie: m mﬂ.;my wwﬁm
5 § I $368k ch. Choice:  $176k
service for ongoing CIP = School Chice: 0 Aggie: $262k
projects. o 222k
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Summary

R —
{3 FY2013 budget is balanced and managable.

1 Health care savings and judicious budget
practices in prior years is allowing us to
make needed investments in public safety
and schools.

I Collective bargaining will begin once the
budget is approved, as all contracts are
expired with the City’s eight bargaining
units,
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